
September 21, 2024 

 

Peace Corps Alumni Foundation for Philippine Development  

P.O. Box 100114  

Arlington, VA 22210 

 

To whom it may concern: 

Greetings! 

I am pleased to recommend Jennalyn D. Basco for the scholarship in support of her graduate studies. As 

her former teacher, I can attest to her exceptional abilities and commitment to her academics and 

professional pursuits. 

I also seen her exceptional leadership and unwavering commitment to our community. As her former 

teacher, I have witnessed firsthand the impact she has made through her dedicated service and inspiring 

leadership. 

Ms. Basco embodies the qualities of a true leader: integrity, empathy, and resilience. She consistently goes 

above and beyond to engage community members, fostering an environment of collaboration and mutual 

respect. Whether organizing community events, leading volunteer initiatives, or advocating for important 

local issues, she demonstrates a remarkable ability to mobilize others and create positive change. 

One notable example of Jenna's leadership was participating in various contests and community services 

of Sangguniang Kabataan in their place. Through her efforts, she also managed to work for the 

government. This initiative not only showcased her organizational skills but also highlighted her dedication 

to uplifting those around her. 

Furthermore, Jenna possesses an exceptional ability to listen and address the needs of diverse community 

members. She approaches challenges with an open mind and a willingness to learn, ensuring that every 

voice is heard and valued. 

In conclusion, I wholeheartedly endorse Ms. Jennalyn D. Basco as a committed and effective leader in our 

community. Her passion for service and ability to inspire others will undoubtedly continue to drive positive 

change. I am confident that she will excel in any future endeavors. 

 Please feel free to contact me at 09508557854 or rosselgille@gmail.com if you require any further 

information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rossel Gille B. Garcia, MAEd  

Research Director and Accreditation Coordinator 

Tomas del Rosario College 


